

December 14th, 2024

Mr. Darrell Fuston, PGA Secretary, Southern Texas PGA

Dear Darrell,

I am writing to formally express my intent to run for an At-Large position on the Southern Texas Section Board of Directors. Through my experiences in multiple Sections and under the mentorship of PGA Professionals who have been involved in governance, I have experienced firsthand the significance that a position on the Board can have on the growth and development of our Section and golf community.

Having been actively engaged in various roles and facility types throughout my career, I understand the importance of collaboration and leadership in advancing our Section's Mission: to serve PGA Members, grow the game through STPGA programs, and elevate the Association. I firmly believe that effective governance requires not only a passion for the game but also an unwavering commitment to supporting fellow Professionals in our collective efforts to grow the game.

If elected, I intend to use my experiences to advance the goals of the Southern Texas Section, ensure we continue to provide value and support to our Members and Associates, enhance our programs and developmental opportunities, and contribute to new and innovative measures as we seek greater heights for our Section.

I am excited for the chance to help foster a vibrant, exciting future for the Southern Texas Section. Thank you for considering my candidacy, and I look forward to the opportunity to serve our Membership.

Sincerely,

Sean Mullen, PGA

Assistant Golf Professional Georgetown Country Club